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Another school year has come and gone for Canwood Public School. Thank you to the staff of Canwood 
Public School for your hard work and dedication in providing our students with a high quality education 
and a variety of extra-curricular opportunities. Whether you are a teacher, support staff, bus driver, 

secretary, librarian or custodian, your role in the school is highly valued. Our school would not func-
tion without your care and commitment to the students, and our facilities. 

We would like to wish Mrs. Connie Bailey good luck next year. Mrs. Bailey will spend half of her time in 
Canwood with the Pre-K class and the other half of her time in Debden Public School. We are sure 
happy to still have her at our school half time. Mrs. Adrianna Aristide and Mrs. Laura Batten will be 

leaving Canwood Public School at the end of the school year. Mrs. Aristide will be teaching in Debden 
next year and Mrs. Batten will be welcoming a new baby to their family. Welcome to Mrs. Karen 
WudrichðMattock who will be filling in this fall until Mrs. Emily Davis returns and welcome to Ms. Ron-
da Swenson who will be filling in next year until Mrs. Vanessa Balicki returns. Best wishes to those 
that are leaving us and thank you for your contributions to our students and school. Welcome to those 

that are new, we look forward to working with you this fall. 
 
We would like to thank all the parents for your continued support of the school. We can count on you 
to guide your children to reach their full academic potential. We very much appreciate your support 
with our various fundraisers, volunteering to drive and your attendance at our school events. 

  
Congratulations to all the students who received awards and certificates at our Celebrating Studentsõ 
Success Program on Wednesday, June 20. We are very proud of your accomplishments! Our apologies 
to Rebecca Moritz, we missed giving her a Whispering Pine Place volunteer certificate at the celebra-
tion. Thank you for volunteering your time at WPP, Rebecca. Thank you to everyone that joined us to 

celebrate the studentsõ achievements. 
  
Thanks to the School Community Council for your support of our students, programs and staff. Thank 
you to the businesses, community partners and community members for supporting the school and our 
events.  

 
Best wishes to our Grade 12õs as they leave our building and begin the many exciting adventures that 
await them. Remember, you can always stop by the school and say hello!!  
 
We hope you all have a fantastic summer.                                  -Mr. Richard Schwehr & Mr. Brian Linn 
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SLC ELECTIONS 

CELEBRATION OF STUDENTõS SUCCESS 

We are looking forward to working with those students who have put their names forward for our 
new 2018-2019 SLC. The new executive is made up of: 
President/Sr. Vice President: Cassidy Anderson & Casey Kvinlaug 

Secretary: Kelcie Grimard 
Jr. Vice President: Ava Eberts 
Dance Coordinator: Bruce Bedard 
Canteen Coordinator: Tylen Reimer 
Drama Coordinator: Jorja Robertson 

Executive Members: Kayleigh Eberts, Harleigh Hamborg, Dylan Grimard 
Sports/Yearbook Coordinator: Josie Hoeflicher 
 
Thanks to last yearõs SLC for all their hard work. 

On Wednesday, June 20 we held our annual Celebration of Studentõs Success morning. The following 
is a list of certificates of recognition presented to our students. 
 

Congeniality Award (Certificates)  
This award is presented to the student that is helpful to their peers and staff, polite, and willing to 
go the extra mile.  
Grade K -  11 
Kindergarten - Ava Little, Tony Lariviere 

Grade 1 - Riley Hoffarth, Brayzn Benson 
Grade 2 - Rebecca Schutte 
Grade 3 - Ava Weberg, Aubrey Hansen 
Grade 4 - Chelsea Holmes 
Grade 5 - Jacklyn Sten, Ava Eberts  

Grade 6 - Caleb Bloom, Robert Holmes 
Grade 7 ð Isabella Morin 
Grade 8 ð Johnathan Bather 
Grade 9 ð Kayleigh Eberts 
Grade 10 ð Casey Kvinlaug 

 
School Spirit (Certificates)  
The recipients of this award actively participate in school functions, volunteer their time to help with 
various activities and positively promote school spirit in the school and community.  
Grade K -  11 

Kindergarten - Maren Hansen, Liam Peters 
Grade 1 - Aksel Nordquist 
Grade 2 - Isabelle Bloom 
Grade 3 - Tye Vaughan, Brooke Nordquist 
Grade 4 - Leland Robertson 

Grade 5 - Entire Grade 5 Class 
Grade 6 - Entire Grade 6 Class  
Grade 7 - Josie Hoeflicher 
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Grade 8 ð Rebecca Moritz 
Grade 9 ð Harleigh Hamborg 
Grade 10 ð Cassidy Anderson  

 
Outstanding Achievement Awards (Level 3 or higher in ELA, Math, Social, and Science)  
Grades K ð 11 
Kindergarten - Emiley Andersen, Ava Little, Maren Hansen, Micah Bloom, Alyssa Gjerde, Leland Heg-
land 

Grade 1 - Brayzn Benson, Macey Bill, Zander Bodnarchuk, Chloe Millar, Aksel Nordquist, Daniel Skarra 
Grade 2 - Isabelle Bloom, Torben Hansen, Daniel Hinson, Jocelyn Lajeunesse 
Grade 3 - Tye Vaughan, Ava Weberg, Nolan Peters, Sadie Schutte 
Grade 5 - Ava Eberts, Jacklyn Sten, Jenaya Bischler, Molly Maynard, Denaye Hansen, Harley Taylor, 
Tora Olson, Erik Weberg, Leroy Fleury-Ahenakew, Sasha Bill, Nickolas Moritz  

Grade 6 - Olivia Skarra, Becky Wilson, Jorja Robertson, Robert Holmes, Caleb Bloom, Jaden Schutte 
Grade 7 - Kaylee-Anne Bloom, Georgia Hamborg, Josie Hoeflicher, Isabella Morin, David Weberg 
Grade 8 ð Isaiah Morin, Johnathan Bather 
Grade 9 ð Kayleigh Eberts, Harleigh Hamborg 
Grade 10 - Kelcie Grimard, Noah Johnson, Casey Kvinlaug 

Grade 11 ð Riley Rude 
 
SLC (Certificates)  
Staff Advisor ð Mrs. Howat  
President/Sr. Vice President ð Cassidy Anderson & Casey Kvinlaug 

Secretary ð Kelcie Grimard 
Executive Member ð Dylan Kvinlaug  
Executive Member ð Ethan Bodnarchuk 
Executive Member - Preston Wright 
Drama Coordinator ð Kiara Bahnuick 

Canteen Coordinator ð Zach Hounsell 
Dance Coordinator ð Kayleigh Eberts 
Sports/Yearbook Coordinator - Harleigh Hamborg 
 
Canteen Members (Certificates)  

Staff Advisor ð Mr. Linn  
Tylen Reimer, Demery Bischler, Kyrah Ernst, Selena Andersen, Kelcie Grimard, Dylan Grimard, Bruce 
Bedard, Adam Moritz, Zachary Hounsell, Noah Johnson, Gunner Thall 
 
Yearbook (Certificates) 

Harleigh Hamborg 
 
Sask Rivers Students for Change (Certificates) 
Kelcie Grimard, Casey Kvinlaug 
 

Whispering Pine Place Volunteers (Certificates)  
Staff Advisor ð Mr. Linn  
Rebecca Moritz, Kelcie Grimard, Entire Grade 5/6 Class 
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Kindergarten Graduation 2018 - Eight students graduated from Kindergarten on Friday, June 22. 
The following is a list of the graduates; Leland Hegland, Liam Peters, Maren Hansen, Tony Lariviere, 
Micah Bloom, Ava Little, Emiley Andersen and Alyssa Gjerde. The students performed three poems 

and two songs then presented two puppet shows of the books The Three Billy Goats Gruff and Goati-
locks and the Three Bears. The students did an awesome job of the perfor-
mances. Next, each child read a pattern book, then a slideshow showcased the 
students and what they learned throughout the year. Thank you to Mrs. Connie 
Bailey for helping with decorations and the graduation, and Mr. Person for help 

with the slideshow. Thank you to the parents for bringing lunch, and a special 
thank you to Mr. Linn for presenting the diplomas. Congratulations to the gradu-
ates and have a wonderful summer!                                            -Mrs. Lisa Howat 

The Kadesh Experience - Once again the students from Canwood Schoolõs Grade 7/8 class got to cel-
ebrate the end of a successful school year by attending an overnight camping trip out at camp Kadesh 
by Christopher Lake. Students went on a nature hike, did some orienteering, had a swim time, made 

their own fire and braved the 50 foot òWhipperó swing. They were also able to meet other kids from 
other schools and had a blast around the campfire entertained by the Camp Kadesh staff. Memories 
were made as the students once again showed Canwood School spirit and enthusiasm while showing 
outstanding behavior and respect. Way to go Canwood School 7/8 students! Have an awesome summer! 

Thank you to Ms. Heather Sten and Mrs. Kerralynn Bloom for providing transportation and chaperon-

ing. We appreciated the help!                                                                                         -Mr. Greg Duval 



Summer Youth Program - Come on down to the school for some FREE 
summer fun! ALL YOUTH ages 5 to 12 are invited to attend. The 
Summer Youth Program will begin on Monday, July 9 and continue 

through the summer until Friday, August 24. The program will run 
Monday to Thursday each week beginning at 9:00 a.m. and ending at 
3:00 p.m., Fridays 9:00 a.m. to noon. The children will enjoy a morning 
snack, make a craft and have fun playing outdoor games. Children must bring a lunch or make arrange-
ments to leave at noon. Come for half days, whole days, some days or every day! Have fun playing with 

friends, making new friends, dressing up, going on nature hikes, trips to the swimming pool, regional 
park, nursing home and much more!  

The weekly themes are as follows: July 9-13 òA Storytelling Summeró, July 16-
20 òAdventurelandó, July 23-27 òWet and Wildó, July 30-August 3 òIn And 
Around The Communityó, August 6-10 òWhere In The Worldó, August 13-17 

òAnything Goesó, and August 20-24 òAll Good Things Must Come To An Endó.  
Contact Amy Wreford at 306-468-7636 or the Village office at 306-468-2016 
with any questions. Thank you to our sponsors: Community Initiatives Fund, Cana-
da Summer Jobs Grant, Canwood Elks, R.M. of Canwood No. 494, and Village of 
Canwood. 

SCHOOL SPORTS 
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Senior Track and Field - Canwood School had another strong and successful season in track and 
field. Despite our small numbers we were able to advance several athletes in District track and we 
also sent one athlete to Provincials. Thank you to all the students who represented our school with 

determination and strength: Selena Andersen, Casey Kvinlaug, Cassidy Anderson, Noah Johnson, 
Zachary Hounsell and Briar Cain. 
Thanks to Kelcie & Dylan Grimard for their dedication to training with the team, unfortunately they 
were unable to attend the meet. 
Congratulations to Casey, Selena, Cassidy, Briar and Noah on making it to Districts and a big congrat-

ulations to Selena on making it to Provincials in both javelin and discus. 
                                                                                                         -Mr. Greg Duval & Mrs. Lisa Howat 

P4A Track & Field - Our Canwood Cougar Track Team had many 
after school practices in preparation for the P4A meet that was 
held June 4, 5 & 6 in Prince Albert. This meet is open to students 

in Grade 4 to 8 from the entire school division. We had great 
participation this year! The team consisted of Georgia Hamborg, 
Olivia Skarra, Jorja Robertson, Hansyn Bahnuick, Molly Maynard, 
Denaye Hansen, Jenaya Bischler, Ava Eberts, Sasha Bill, Jacklyn 
Sten, Nicholas Quessy, Leland Robertson and Dylan Stewart. All were excellent representatives of 

our school with great participation and behavior at the track meet. We are excited to tell you that 
many of our students placed among the top in their events. Our novice girls relay team (Jenaya Bisch-
ler, Molly Maynard, Sasha Bill, Jacklyn Sten) placed 4th, Jacklyn Sten placed 2nd in novice girls long 
jump, Hansyn Bahnuick made it to the top 8 of the atom boys 150 M final and Jenaya Bischler also 
made it to the top 8 of the novice girls 150 M final and 5th place in the 600 M. Congratulations to all 

of the athletes and thank you to the parents and grandparents and Mr. Person who drove and super-
vised our students.                                                             -Mrs. Laura Batten & Mrs. Courtney Hansen 



Answers to the monthly puzzle will be posted on the website at the end of each month. 

850-1st Street East 

Box 370  

Canwood, SK  S0J 0K0 

Phone: 306-468-2150 

Fax: 306-468-2999 

E-mail: vhinson@srsd119.ca 

C A N W O O D  P U B L I C  S C H O O L  
N E W S L E T T E R 

 

Weõre on the Web! 

https://cw.srsd119.ca/  
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 

See You In The Fall!!  

If anyone finds a library book over the summer with a Canwood 
Community School barcode on the back right-hand corner or a 
label on the spine of the book, please return it in the fall. Any 

books that have òDiscardó stamped on the front and back covers 
were bought at the .25Â book sale, please keep these home and 
enjoy them! Students with overdue books have had a letter sent 
home with their report card to let their parents know how much 
they owe, if the books are not paid for in the fall the studentõs 

lending privileges will be taken away. I hope everyone has an en-
joyable and safe summer holiday and please remember to visit 
our local Wapiti Library to keep your mind filled with great 
characters and stories.                                    -Mrs. Tracy Pease                                                                              

LIBRARY NEWS 

Babysitter Training Course -  Twelve students recently completed the Babysitter Training Course. 
We really enjoyed these students, who were enthusiastic and fun to work with. We covered topics in-
cluding responsibilities of the  babysitter and the employers, feeding and changing infants, caring for 

children, safety, how to handle emergencies, basic first aid, and playing with children. Please consider 
these students when you are looking for a sitter.  

Congratulations Harley Taylor, Jacklyn Sten, Olivia Skarra, Josie Hoeflicher, Sasha Bill, Molly 
Maynard, Chelsea Holmes, Robert Holmes, Taylor Lavoie, Carson Rivard, Leland Robertson and Jorja 
Robertson.                                                                       -Mrs. Sandra Willner & Mrs. Marsha Schwehr                                                    

Scholarship - The Canwood and District Health Services Co-operative is accepting applications for the 
Dr. Ed Blenkinsop Memorial Scholarship Award of $750.00. The successful candidate must have at 
least one year completed in a health science at the post-secondary level. Application forms can be 

picked up at the Canwood Community Clinic or contact Donna Lovberg 306-468-7040. 

Craft Sale Tables - If youõre interested in booking a table for the Royal Purple Elks annual craft sale 
on November 3, 2018, contact Glenda Wilson 306-468-2164 or Linda Young 306-468-2253. 

THANK YOU 

Thank you to the Vacation Bible School for volunteering to or-
ganize and run a Year-End Celebration for the Kindergarten to 
Grade 8 students on the afternoon of Tuesday, June 26! 


